
 

 

MINUTES 
BOARD OF ALDERMEN 

JUNE 22, 2023 
DES PERES GOVERNMENT CENTER 

 

 
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Aldermen of the City of Des Peres, Missouri was held at 
the Des Peres Government Center, 12325 Manchester Road 63131, commencing at 5:30 P.M. 
on Thursday, June 22, 2023.  
 
ROLL CALL 
 
The City Clerk took roll call with the following elected officials physically present: Alderman 
Fitzpatrick, Alderman Kleinschmidt, Alderman Osherow and Alderman Pound. Mayor Becker 
was also present.  
 
Alderman Concagh attended remotely, via zoom. Alderman Barrett was absent with excuse.  
 
Staff members present included the City Administrator, Assistant City Administrator, Director of 
Public Safety, City Clerk and City Attorney.  
 
LEGISLATION  
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS – 

 

a. NEW BUSINESS –  
 
B23-2996 An Ordinance of the City of Des Peres, Missouri Extending a  
  Moratorium on the Consideration of Applications Relating to Adult  
  Use Marijuana Sales Including Conversion of Medical Marijuana  
  Licenses to Comprehensive Licenses; and the Issuance of   
  Licenses to Comprehensive Marijuana Facilities of Any Kind  
  Including Microbusiness Facilities for a Period ending August 21,  
  2023 (Introduction, 2nd Reading and Consideration for Passage) 

 
Alderman Fitzpatrick read B23-2996 for the first time.  
 
Alderman Kleinschmidt made a motion, seconded by Alderman Concagh to 
waive the rules and read B23-2996 for a second time. A roll call vote was taken 
with the following results: Alderman Concagh, “AYE”, Alderman Fitzpatrick. 
“AYE”, Alderman Kleinschmidt, “AYE”, Alderman Osherow, “AYE” and Alderman 
Pound, “AYE”. Motion passed 5-0. 
 
Mayor Becker asked if there were any questions or comments pertaining to B23-
2996. Alderman Pound stated the more moratoriums being produced, the more 
confusing they get. City Attorney, Chris Graville and City Administrator, Douglas 
Harms clarified that the moratorium is for comprehensive use.  
 
Alderman Fitzpatrick read B23-2996 for the second time.   
 
Alderman Concagh made a motion, seconded by Alderman Fitzpatrick to 
approve B23-2996. A roll call vote was taken with the following results: Alderman 
Concagh, “AYE”, Alderman Fitzpatrick. “AYE”, Alderman Kleinschmidt, “AYE”, 
Alderman Osherow, “AYE” and Alderman Pound, “AYE”. Motion passed 5-0. 



 

 

 
MISCELLENOUS BUSINESS – NONE 
  
ADJOURNMENT 

Alderman Fitzpatrick made a motion, seconded by Aldermen Kleinschmidt to adjourn the 
Regular Meeting at 5:41 P.M.  
 
 
______________________________ 
Amanda Hurley 
City Clerk   

Minutes approved by the Board of Aldermen on the 26th day of June, 2023.  

    
____________________________ 

       Mark Becker, Mayor 

ATTEST: 
 
______________________________ 
Amanda Hurley  
City Clerk  


